

City of New Bedford

IN COMMITTEE

May 24, 2018

The Honorable City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on City Property at a Meeting held on Monday, May 14, 2018, considered a COMMUNICATION, Mayor Mitchell, to City Council, submitting RFP and two responses for Purchase of Real Property for the South Public Safety Center and an ORDER requesting the Committee on City Property ratify the RFP process, select the preferred site, commission an appraisal and provide direction regarding Purchase and Sales Agreement. (Ref'd 2/8/18)

On motion by Councillor Lopes and seconded by Councillor Abreu, the Committee VOTED: To recommend to the City Council APPROVAL of the St. Anne's site at 890 Brock Avenue, Map 15, Lot 154 as the preferred site for the South Public Safety Center and authorize the City Solicitor's Office to negotiate the Purchase and Sales Agreement. This motion passed on a Roll Call Vote of Yeas 11, Nays 0.

IN COMMITTEE ON CITY PROPERTY

Councillor Naomi R. A. Carney, Chairperson

Raomi K.A. Carney

NRAC: dmb